

Room Facilitator: Michelle Pavlik

Recorder: Deanna Cabrera

Members in Attendance:

UPC: Lori Berman

PVEA President: Susie Seep

PVEA: Sarah Platten, Aubrey Singer, Kelly Romm,  
Shawn Bell, Linda Williamson, Holly Gorman, Kari  
Neegele, Rachel Muth

PVSEA: Michelle Courtright, Victoria Jones, Shawn  
Webster

PVP: Missy Martin, Steve Lee, Melissa Molzhon,  
Paul Ferrero

TOA: Ryan DeAustin

EL: Rita Tantillo

K-6 ELA Specialist: Shelly Edgar

McKinney Vento/COA: Tammy Hall

District SEL Specialist: Jon Bowen

IT Assistant Director: Sam Doyle

SPED Assistant Director: Robin Hollowel

### I. Welcome and Thank you

The meeting began at 4:04 pm with Michelle welcoming everyone to the committee.

### II. Agenda

Michelle went over the Agenda. She provided a recap of our committee vision, outcomes, and meeting norms.

### III. Debrief-Look around the room

Michelle went over the “11 areas of focus” posters that were discussed at the last meeting. Lori Berman provided information on HEPA air purifiers. This topic is one that has come up with members from our parent communities. She also passed out paperwork recommending HEPA air purifiers for all PVSchools. Missy Martin asked if the air purifiers would come out of the school's budget. Michelle shared that this would be a separate expenditure and schools have a set aside allotment to address learning loss. This committee has been formed to look at other possibilities to support the district as a whole in combating the effects from the pandemic. Sam Doyle brought up an idea that Susie Seep wrote down on one of the topic posters, that she feels didn't get much attention. For the “Staff recruitment and Retention” for vacancies, give bonuses to current staff members for bringing on new employees. The committee went over which topic poster that got the most “dots” from the last meeting. Michelle also showed the pie graph of the data from the Topic Posters. Michelle had the committee do an activity where they read through the comments from the survey and fill out the “Survey Comments” activity form. They looked to see which topic they saw the most in the comments. Once activity was completed Michelle pulled up the slide of the pie graph to see if the comments from the community survey lined up with the pie graph. She asked the committee members if there were any new ideas that should be considered. Here is the list:

- To-go Covid kits
- Stipend for teachers to help with contact tracing
- Real time assistance or tutoring
- AM/PM Secondary Summer school
- Office hours during the school day for students to receive assistance from their teacher(s)

Michelle showed the graph from the community survey. The survey closes in 2 weeks. It is being pushed out through social media, Principals are sending out via newsletters, and the PTO/PTA(s) are sending it out also. She then collected the completed activity from the committee groups.

Questions from the committee were answered by Michelle Pavlik.

Meeting adjourned at 5:22 pm